Hello KCS Community,

We are excited to announce we have a date set for discussion and vision of the expansion project. On Wednesday,
January 27 at 7PM we will meet, and encourage all interested to attend.

This is an opportunity to bring your questions and strengthen support for this expansion project. The meeting will be a
Town Hall / Open House style and it is important we garner attendance from society members, families, staff, alumni,
and all stake holders. The idea is to have the gathering in the School Gym. However, because we are unsure what
restrictions to public gatherings will look like, there will be an update closer to the date with the potential of having it
over Zoom. The evening will provide a better explanation of the vision and discuss the concepts in greater detail.

Topics to be discussed: Layout, Budget, Fine & Industrial Arts, Timeframes, Parking, Existing Upgrades, Ownership.

There are many steps ahead, and none would be possible without the support we’ve received from Broadview. The
design will be agreed upon in conjunction with Broadview and KCS will be required to have funding in place prior to
proceeding. KCS has the ability to become a proportional owner of the existing property, based on methods of appraisal
deemed fair by both parties prior to construction, something which strengthens our future heritage.

Here is a rough timeline that the expansion committee is proposing:

e Town Hall / Stakeholder Input January 27, 2021

e Design, Costing and Communication with Broadview February to April 2021
e  Fundraising April = June 2021

e Construction Start September 2021

e Construction Complete August 2022

Uncertainty surrounding Covid has everyone’s mind working overtime. All of us wonder about health of our loved ones,
social and mental effects, economic and financial worries, and the list can go on. Some of us are optimistic and others
far from it. Here is some of the Boards thoughts, and although they include all the things just listed, these truths stand
out.

e We have been entrusted with much and after a year like 2020, we have pondered burying it.

e The earth is the Lords and everything in it.

e Everything we “own”, every plan we have has a purpose.

e We want to move forward with His purpose, to put His entrustments to work and to expand on the foundations
that exist.

e We ask that the Lord bless the work of our hands and that our vision would be fixed on His purpose for His
school.

Before us lies an opportunity to improve the facility and add room for coming generations. | thank the Lord for
Broadview, for the finances that are in place and for the opportunity to be proportional owners. Please come join us on
January 27%, we can’t wait to see you there.

Merry Christmas KCS!

Kyle Richmond - Chairman of the Board



